

June Meeting Highlights

Thirty-eight Waterways members gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the June 9th luncheon meeting. Jim McCarville introduced his guests: Lisa Berger of the Chamber of Commerce, Jeff Rossi and Barry Palmer.  Barry Palmer addressed the group regarding continued funding challenges that the industry faces.  Barry served as the Executive Director of DINAMO which later transformed into the Waterways Council, Inc.
Bill introduced Sandie Egley, President of the Pittsburgh Maritime Association to present the 2010 Scholarship Certificates to winners:  Kristen Kotsenas and Robert Carrier.  Another scholarship winner, Robert Lackowski was unable to attend the luncheon.

Coast Guard News

LCDR Scott Higman reported on the following:

· Lt. Randy Preston, Chief of Prevention and Lt. John Downing, Inspection Division were introduced to the membership.

· Informed members the next Captain of the Port newsletter will be generated in Huntington District.  Anyone wishing to submit an article or other information for this newsletter are encouraged to forward directly to LCDR Higman’s attention.

· Three Rivers Pollution Response Council (TRPRC) is sponsoring an outreach program for local Fire Fighters to help familiarize them with Marine vessels.  This training was prompted by changes to Coast Guard regulations, (i.e. 33 CFR 155), for fire fighting and salvage on vessels.  The training will be held on Saturday, June 12, 2010 at the PEWARS to facilitate the attendance of both paid and volunteer fire departments along the Three Rivers inviting all departments in Pennsylvania, Ohio and West Virginia following the Pittsburgh COTP District to allow equal access to all parties.  Cost of attendance will be $20 per person and walk-ins will be accepted. 

Larry Heck notified the membership that this is an accredited training course presented by the Louisiana State University.  A photo ID is required along with proof of business employment.  Please note:  No open toe shoes are permitted.

Lt. Randy Preston presented information regarding upcoming Marine Event Schedule.  Anyone concerned regarding upcoming events should contact Lt. Preston directly.

Lt. John Downing announced the upcoming River Industry Day and provided an overview of the agenda that includes a series of speakers pertaining to current maritime issues.  River Industry Day is scheduled for Friday, June 25th from 8:00-3:00 at the Floreffe Fire Company Social Hall.  There is no cost to attend this event.  Anyone interested in attending should contact Lt. John Downing at: john.z.downing@uscg.mil.  

Army Corps of Engineers
Dave Sneberger presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Richard Lockwood notified the membership that a joint private/public River Services organization between the Army Corp of Engineers and the Port of Pittsburgh will be established.  Richard Lockwood & Jim McCarville will be in Washington to present a business and budget plan.  Richard also highlighted the following dates:

June 18th 
Corp Day at Kennywood


June 20th
Happy Fathers Day


June 23 and June 24
General Peabody’s visit to Pittsburgh


July 7
Small Business Training in Pittsburgh


July 16th
Change of Command Ceremony
National Weather Service
Bill Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following report:

· A Port of Pittsburgh Board meeting will be held on June 24th.  Anyone interested in attending should contact Jim or Mary Ann directly.
· Through the work of JD Fogarty, the Port received $1.2 million funding for retrofitting engines though the Clean Diesel Act.  A press conference will be held on July 28th with the EPA to formally announce this funding.
· The Inland Waterways User Board final report addressing the needs of the entire inland waterways navigation system and provide more dollars for greatly needed infrastructure improvements is currently in Congress.  To implement these proposed recommendations, WRDA legislation would likely be necessary and with the current freeze on earmarks, this could be challenging.

· Additional discussion regarding the scheduling of a Stakeholder meeting to discuss the Upper Ohio Study results.  It will be important to develop unified strategies addressing the unacceptable proposal.

Navigation Committee Report
Mike Somales presented the attached report. (See Navigation Committee Attachment)
Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston was unable to attend the meeting and this information was provided under the Port of Pittsburgh Commission report.
Education Committee Report
Dan Lacek was unable to attend the meeting.  Mary Ann Bucci provided the following report:

· Dan is still working to schedule a field trip for schools to view the Pittsburgh Rivers and explore the potential employment opportunities that exist here in September.  The Gateway Clipper Fleet has lent their support to this effort and is willing to donate the use of their facility and we are looking for additional Industry support to provide them with a presentation of maritime facts to further their education. Members were encouraged to reach out to local youth groups that may be included in this effort.  Please contact Dan for inclusion in this cause. 

Final Comments

Bill Porter congratulated the 2010 Scholarship winners and wished them continued success with all their future endeavors.  He also thanks Barry Palmer for attending the meeting and extending an invitation to attend any future luncheon.

The Man Overboard Seminar is scheduled for Thursday, July 15th at the Floreffe Fire Hall.  Registration flyer will be sent shortly to the membership.

July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 14, 2010 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, July 8th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country club
July 14, 2010
Luncheon: 

Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons
Chicken and Penne Calabria-Sautéed breast of chicken in Olive Oil w/garlic,

tomato, banana pepper, spinach and imported penne pasta.  Topped w/Romano cheese and served with garlic toast.

Key Lime Pie
Beverages
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, July 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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